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BY EMAIL 

March 8, 2022 
 
 
Ontario Energy Board 
P.O. Box 2319 
27th Floor 
2300 Yonge Street 
Toronto ON M4P 1E4 
 
Attention: Nancy Marconi, Registrar 
 
Dear Ms. Marconi:  
 
Re:  OEB Staff Interrogatories  

Application for 2020 Demand Side Management (DSM) Deferral and 
Variance Account (DVA) Disposition (Application) 
OEB File Number: EB-2022-0007 
 

On February 25, 2022, the Ontario Energy Board (OEB) issued Procedural Order No. 1 
(PO No. 1). PO No. 1 established dates for interrogatories, interrogatory responses, and 
submissions. 
 
OEB staff has reviewed the Application and will not be filing interrogatories. OEB staff 
notes that as part of PO No. 1, the OEB provided clear instructions related to the scope 
of this proceeding and that issues related to future DSM programs, plans or policy 
guidance will not be considered. Rather, the focus should be on the on those items that 
directly relate to the determination of the disposition and allocation of the 2020 DSM 
deferral and variance account balances.  
 
OEB staff reviewed the DSM DVA balances filed in the Application and has no 
interrogatories for the Applicant. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
 
 
Michael Bell 
Senior Advisor, Application Policy and Conservation 
 
cc: All parties in EB-2022-0007 
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